
Salisbury Liquor License Commission 

Minutes 

March 12, 7:00PM 

 

 

Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Tyrone Rowe, Chris Walsh, Sean McCarthy, Rhonda Cameron, 

Charlie Flynn, Mary Jo Griffin 

  

Members Absent: none 

  

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert 

 

Minutes: 

 

Sean McCarthy made a motion to accept the minutes from the February 26 th , 2015 and it was 

seconded by Chris Walsh. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

New Business:  

 

2015 Seasonal License Renewals for The Normandy Lounge, Surfside, The Deck, Gracie’s Bar and 

Grill, Splash, Gulf Express- 5 Yogi’s. 

 

Chris Walsh made a motion to approve the request Seasonal License Renewals for 2015 for The 

Normandy Lounge, Surfside, The Deck, Gracie’s Bar and Grill, Splash Liquid Lounge, Gulf Express- 

5 Yogi’s and it was seconded by Mary Jo Griffin. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

Applications:  

 

Mr. Gilbert received a request for change of director for Shivruda ,Inc,  Corporation Fast Freddies.  

 

Dan Kenza asked the board to approve Mia as the new director and forward to the ABCC as 

necessary. He stated she has owned the business since 2007and the 100% stockholder since 2011. 

 

Chris Walsh asked would she be managing any other stores. Mr. Kenza replied no. Mary Jo Griffin 

asked when she became the sole owner.  Mr. Kenza replied that in 2011 Mia became a 100% 

stockholder. 

 

Mary Jo Griffin made a motion to approve the change of Corporation Director for Shivruda, Inc. 

Corporation Fast Freddies and it was seconded by Chris Walsh. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

Public Hearings None 

 

Correspondence:  

 

Mr. Audette has requested Sunday hours. This will be on a future agenda. 

 

Mr. Gilbert sent an advisory on Powder Alcohol to the board and all license holders. 



Inspector’s Reports:   

 

Old Business: 

 

Change of Manager – Splash – at ABCC 

Antonio’s Pub – Annual All-Alcohol Approved – awaiting liability insurance proof and Building 

Inspector/Fire Safety sign-off. Working with building Inspector and Board of Health- Mr. Lanzanno 

will appear on March 26 to update the board on his status. 

 

Mr. Gilbert stated that on the March 26
th
, 2015 agenda the committee will need to elect a vice 

chairperson. 

 

   Sean McCarthy made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 PM and it was seconded by Mary Jo 

Griffin. VOTE: Unanimous. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Sandra Soucy 

 


